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Best wishes for peace and prosperity in the new year! 
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{ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘΩǎ tŜŜ 
Wee Football team 
went 8-0 in 2008 
outscoring the 
opposition by a 
whopping 185-14 
margin,  including 
six shutouts and 
allowed points in 
only two games. 
The girl pictured in 
the yellow shirt is 
London Solivan, 
sister of the late 
Lucas Solivan.  
Lucas died in 2008 from a brain tumor. He was a teammate of the boys in the past years. The team dedi-
cated the season to Lucas. They also wore a black number 20 on their helmets in his memory.  
 

Alumni children who were members of this 5th-6th grade football team and cheerleading squad are as follows: 
Front row, 2nd ŦǊƻƳ ƭŜŦǘΣ Iŀƴƴŀ IƻǊƴŜ ό5ŜƭŀƛƴŜ bƛȄƻƴ Ωтфύ ŀƴŘ нnd ŦǊƻƳ ǊƛƎƘǘΣ [ǳŎȅ CŜǊƎǳǎƻƴ ό5ǊŜǿ CŜǊƎǳǎƻƴ Ωурύ 
{ŜŎƻƴŘ ǊƻǿΣ Іур 5ŀƴƛŜƭ {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ όWŀŎƪ {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ Ωттύ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŜƴŘΣ ¢ŀƴƴŜǊ aŀǊǘƛƴ ό¢ǊŀŎƛ CǊŀȊŜǊ Ωурύ ¢ƘƛǊŘ ǊƻǿΣ Іто 
.ŜƴƧŀƳƛƴ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴ ό/ƘǊƛǎǘȅ aǳƭƭƛƴǎ Ωусύ ŀƴŘ Іпф {ƳƛǘƘ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ ό9ƭƭŜƴ [ŀƴƛŜǊΩттύ  

 

Dear Springwood Alumni, 

 

Last October, Dr. Teresa Williams announced her resignation as Springwoodôs  Head 

of School, effective June 30, 2009. Dr. Williams decided that the time was right for her 

to move home to Nashville and on to her next leadership opportunity. 
 

The Springwood Board of Trustees expresses our sincere appreciation for the tenure 

of leadership Dr. Williams has provided Springwood School.  Under her leadership, 

our school has enjoyed many advancements and improvements in academics, technol-

ogy, and extra-curricular activities and is in position for growth in excellence as we 

move forward. 
 

I hope that you will join me in wishing Dr. Williams and her family the very best in 

her future endeavors. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mitchell Langley, President 

Chattahoochee Valley Educational Foundation  

January  
2009 



 {ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ƴŀƳŜŘ aǊΦ .ƛƭƭ tŀǊǎƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƘŜŀŘπ
master effective July 1, 2009. Commenting on the hiring of Bill Parsons, 
{ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘ .ƻŀǊŘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ [ŀƴƎƭŜȅ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά5ǊΦ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 
provided us excellent leadership for five years and it is exciting to be 
able to replace her with a person of the experience, reputation and 
enthusiasm of Bill Parsons. He is a proven educator who knows our 
area and the people of our surrounding communities well. Under his 
leadership Springwood will continue to prosper and provide the very 
highest quality private education in the West Georgia-East Alabama 
ŀǊŜŀΦέ 
 

Parsons has had a distinguished career in the Troup County School Sys-
tem for the past 28 years. He has received numerous awards as an edu-
cational leader including national recognition as a Milken National Edu-
cator of the Year nominee, and at the state level with the Georgia 
Leadership In School Improvement Leadership Award and State Citizen 
of the Year. Troup County has recognized Parsons as the Citizen of the 
Year, Most Distinguished Alumnus Award from LaGrange College and 
West Georgia Youth Leadership Award  recipient. 
 

Parsons was former principal of West Point Elementary, where his 
school was recognized by the Georgia Partnership for Excellence in Education. He began his career as a 
middle school teacher and administrator and later served as principal at Troup High for 10 years. He has 
served as the assistant superintendent for the Troup County School System for the past two years. He has 
presented his ideas on educational leadership from Canada to Mexico and throughout the United States. 
His work has been featured in numerous publications including PAGE ONE Magazine, Georgia Voyager and 
the Journal for the Georgia Association of Elementary School Principals. 
 

άL ŀƳ ŘŜŜǇƭȅ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ну ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ¢ǊƻǳǇ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ LΩƭƭ ŎƘŜǊƛǎƘ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ǎǘǳπ
ŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǘŀŦŦΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ōƻŀǊŘΣέ ǎŀƛŘ tŀǊǎƻƴǎΦ ά!ǎ ƘŀǊŘ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǘƛǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ǊƻǳǇ /ƻǳƴǘȅΣ L ŀƳ ŀǎ Ŝǉǳŀƭƭȅ 
excited to join the Springwood family. When they told me they were looking for an individual to promote 
a Christian environment, make school fun for kids and continue the tradition of academic excellence τ I 
jumped at the chance. Many expected me to pursue a career as a superintendent. You only have to meet 
some of the Springwood staff and students one time to see their passion for God and academic excellence 
ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǿƘȅ L ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ {ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ LΩǾŜ ŘŜŀǊƭȅ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƪƛŘǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭŜǾŜƭΦέ 
 

At least one faculty member at Springwood School has worked with Parsons in the past. Springwood Band 
5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ wŀȅ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ǊƻǳǇ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎŀƛŘΣ άL ŀƳ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ .ƛƭƭ 
Parsons again. Springwood is fortunate to be able to get a leading educator who already knows our com-
munities and our people so well. His reputation of excellence and proven leadership will benefit Spring-
ǿƻƻŘ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƘŜŀŘΦέ {ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 9ƭƭŜƴ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŀƛŘΣ 
ά.ƛƭƭ tŀǊǎƻƴǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊǎ ŀǘ ²Ŝǎǘ tƻƛƴǘ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ Iƛǎ ǊŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅΣ 
staff and students to perform at the highest levels is well known. What a privilege it is for us to welcome a 
Ƴŀƴ ƻŦ .ƛƭƭ tŀǊǎƻƴǎΩ ǊŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗέ 
 

¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ōƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ aǊΦ tŀǊǎƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ  ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ƘƛƳ ŀǎ ŀ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ŀǎǎŜǘ ƛƴ {ǇǊƛƴƎǿƻƻŘΩǎ ǇŀǘƘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ  ƛƴ ŀ 
Christian environment.   
 

 

NEWS RELEASE :  Bill Parsons Next Headmaster of Springwood School 



John Riley  

If you were a Springwood student in the 1970ôs you will certainly remember Mr. John Riley.  John now 

lives in his hometown of Abbeville, Alabama and is a full-time motivational speaker and humorist.  At the 

invitation of Mrs. Jeannene Mullins, John Riley returned to the Springwood campus after many, many 

years to speak to the students in two assembly programs on December 11.  

John Riley lived in Lanett and worked in Personnel Relations for West Point Pepperell from 1971 until 

1976. In 1976 he started speaking full-time and has now spoken over 10,500 times, in 15 countries and 

throughout America.  His honors include: 

¶ All Southeastern Conference Football Team 1968 and 1969  

¶ All Southeastern Conference Scholastic Team 1968 and 1969  

¶ Omicron Delta Kappa National Honorary Fraternity  

¶ Outstanding College Athletes of America - 1970  

¶ Algernon Sydney Sullivan Award - 1970; (Given to one 

male and one female of Senior Class)  

¶ Place kicker ï Auburn Team of the Decade  

¶ Drafted in 1970 by Oakland Raiders Personalities of the 

South (11th Edition)  

¶ Inducted into Wiregrass Sports Hall of Fame - 2002  

¶ Awarded and recognized as a Fellow of the Society of 

John Wesley by the United Methodist Menôs Founda-

tion - 2005  

In addition to being a motivational speaker, John is also a 

personal coach, working with individuals in the areas of 

Goal setting, Mission Statements, and Vision Statements. It was great to have John back at Springwood!  

 

Ellen Lanier Collins, John 

Riley, and  Jeannene Mullins 

ñJohn Riley is a great inspirational speaker.  He has the unique 

capacity to communicate great truths in a simple, understandable 

manner.  People respond positively to his presentation!ò  Dr. John 

Ed  Mathison, Pastor, Frazer Memorial United Methodist Church 

ñJohn Riley is truly óone of a kindô: 

dedicated, sincere, humorous and 

thoroughly inspiring.  Hear him.  

Youôll be better as a result.ò Zig 

Ziglar, Author and Speaker 

             2008 Springwood Homecoming  
 

Springwood senior, Kelley Walls, was crowned Homecom-

ing Queen at the  2008 Homecoming Football Game be-

tween the Springwood Wildcats and the Autauga Academy 

Generals last September.  We were happy to have 85 

alumni register at the game and know that many more 

were there.  The classes of 1983 and 1998 held their 25 and 

10 year class reunions respectively.         

On the left, Kelley is shown with her brother, Jason Walls, 

Springwood Class of 2006.  After two years of playing base-

ball for Southern Union Community College, Jason is now  

on the baseball team at Troy University.  Congratulations 

to Kelley and Jason! 





WANTED!!!!  

FORMER SPRINGWOOD BASEBALL/SOFTBALL PLAYERS  
 

Alumni :  Find your glove, polish your cleats, get your arm loose, and "LET'S PLAY BALL!!" 
 

Springwood School is proud to host the ñMike Tompkins Classic Baseball/Softball Tournamentò on 
February 26 and 28.  In conjunction with this event we are planning an Alumni Coed Slow-Pitch     
Softball game instead of Alumni Basketball this year. The game will be held on Saturday, Feb. 28   
from 3:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. at the softball fields on Founders Fields at Springwood. 
 

This is your chance to relive the glory days spent on the diamond with fellow alumni and teammates. 
Whether you plan to play in the game or simply want to watch, cheer, and catch up with old friends,      
I encourage each of you to return "home" and attend this special event. The game will feature the   
Odd graduating years vs. the Even graduating years.  Odd Years will meet at the 1st base dugout    
and Even Years will meet at the 3rd base dugout to pick up their alumni game T-Shirt.  Drinks will       
be available for the event. 
 

We need to hear from you ASAP in order to put together teams and prepare for this wonderful event. 
Please email the information requested below to ahixon@springwoodschool.com or complete the   
form and mail it back immediately. 
 

Please commit to play in the game and let us know. We look forward to seeing you on the softball   
field on February 28 at 3:00!! 

  

 

 

Name:                                                                     Year Graduated: _______________     

 

______________________    ______________________    ______________________ 

            (First)                                      (Last)                                       (Maiden) 

 
 

Participation:  
 ____   I will be attending and participating in the game on February 28, 2009 

 ____   I will be attending the event but not playing 

 

Mailing Address:________________________________________________________ 

 

Cell number:___________________________________________________________ 

 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Springwood Alumni Game T-shirt for Players 

      Even year graduates = Red 

      Odd year graduates = Grey  
 

   T-Shirt size:    M   L   XL   (circle one)    

 

To order tickets for the 

Chicken -Que call 334 -644 -2114.  

Attention Local Alumni with school age children: 

We offer you a special invitation to tour the campus 

between 10:00τ11:00 AM.  All buildings will be open 

and light refreshments will be served in the FAC. 

Please return form ASAP to: 
Springwood Alumni Association 

P.O. Box 1030 

Lanett, AL  36863 

Faxð334-644-2194 



 

Joey  Strength (St. Simons Island) 

& Jason Rush (Starkville, MS) 

Class members and their children 

Class of 1988τ20 Year Class ReunionτOctober 25, 2008 

Honey Duttera Williams  
(Montgomery) &  Melissa Lanier 

Jones (Peachtree City) 

Tammy Henderson Wood (West Point)         
Amy Tyler Glahn (Atlanta) 

Thad Huguley (Brentwood, TN) ,Jenifer Smith Ewing 

(West Point), Andy Mullins (Tallahassee) 

Susan and Matt McClendon (Atlanta) 

Jordan Ann Williams (Honey),  Katie Mullins (Andy) 
and Jane Lowry Jones (Melissa) 

Honey Duttera Williams and husband, 
Courtney with daughter, Kayla  and 

Thad Huguley holding son, Will 


